# Kehilath Jeshurun Bulletin

117-25 East 85th Street

New York City, 28

December 14, 1945

Tebet 10, 5706

## YESHIVA UNIVERSITY COMES INTO BEING

Together with American Israel. Kehilath Ieshurun rejoices in the new university status granted by the Board of Regents to Yeshiva College, henceforth to be known as Yeshiva University. The expanded institution will include a Rabbinic Department known as the Rabbi Isaac Elchanan Theological Seminary, a Teachers' Institute, eventually to be known as the School for Religious Education, a College of Liberal Arts and Sciences, the Bernard Revel Graduate School, the Harry Fischel School for Higher Tewish Studies and other schools to be added as time goes on. The first of these will be the School for Community Administration, which will train social workers and directors of welfare institutions and organiza-

Kehilath Jeshurun takes special pride in this historic event Our Rabbi is a member of the faculty of the University. Dr. Samuel Belkin, the illustrious president of the institution, is one of the very esteemed members of our congregation. Mr. Samuel Levy, our very devoted trustee, is the chairman of the Board of Yeshiva University. Mr. Max J. Etra, president of our congreaction, is president of the Yeshiva Synagogue Council and is one of the moving spirits of the institution Mr. Harry Fischel, our honorary trustee, is one of the founders of the Yeshiva and its outstanding benefactor. Mr. Samuel Rosen, Mr. Fred Margareten and Mr. Benjamin Gottesman are in forefront of the university's workers. The latter is chairman of the Yeshiva Endowment Foundation.

It is therefore with personal pride that we rejoice in this great achievement of American Israel. As members of the community we are proud that for the first time in Jewish history there will exist in our land a university under Jewish auspices. May it grow and may the prestige of American Israel grow with it.

#### ADS FOR OUR YEAR BOOK

Our 1945 Victory Year Book is showing splendid progress. Not only is the number of ad-getters increasing but new ads are coming in every day. Mr. Samuel A. Marcus, Co-chairman of the Year Book Committee, has expressed his satisfaction with the results thus far. He hopes that with a little extra effort on the part of our congregants and seat holders this year's quota will soon be reached.

It must again be emphasized that we do not want you to give us your own ad. All that we expect is that you procure from your friends and business associates at least one ad or greeting for the Year Book.

The Year Books of our congregation are becoming more and more interesting and attractive. This year the book will feature a comprehensive and graphic record of the many services rendered by the members of our congregation and its affiliates to the war effort and to our great victory. It will be a volume that everyone will be proud to possess.

Rabbi Joseph H. Lookstein will preach this Sabbath at 11:00 A. M. on "THE ANGLO-AMERICAN PALESTINE COMMISSION"

#### RABBI LEAVES FOR EUROPE ON MONDAY

Rabbi Joseph H. Lookstein has received word from the War Department that he is to depart for the European and Mediterranean theatres of operation on Monday. This Saturday he will still be with us and preach on the subject: "The Anglo-American Palestine Commission."

## SISTERHOOD LUNCHEON HAS RECORD ATTENDANCE

As we go to press, the Annual Donor Luncheon of the Sisterhood is taking place at the Savoy Plaza Hotel. It is too early to give a report of this function. All that can be said at present is that the luncheon has the largest attendance in the history of the Sisterhood. A comprehensive account of this brilliant affair will be given in the next issue of our Bulletin.

## CEMETERY COMMITTEE APPOINTED

At the last meeting of the Board of Trustees, Mr. Max J. Etra, President, announced the appointment of a new Cemetery Committee consisting of Messrs. Abbott Bernard, Leigh Robbins and Ira F. Weisman. This committee has already begun to function. It visited our grounds on Mt. Carmel Cemetery and is now preparing plans for extensive improvements to be made there.

To Mr. George Jacobs who so admirably served as chairman of this committee for many years, we are greatly indebted for his splendid work. He is now serving on the Building Alterations Committee to which he is devoting a great deal of time and effort. He has, therefore, asked to be relieved of the chairmanship of the Cemetery Committee. More power to you, Mr. Jacobs.

### MEN'S CLUB ANNUAL SMOKER

On Tuesday, January 15, the Men's Club will hold its Sixth Annual Smoker in the auditorium of our Synagogue House. This year we shall have the pleasure of welcoming back into our midst a number of men who were separated from the Armed Forces and have returned to civilian life. Remember the date—January 15. You will surely want to be with us that evening.

#### CLUB NEWS

The newly organized K. J. Youth League held its first dance on Saturday, December 8, in the Social Hall. A very fine group of high school boys and girls attended the function. The next meeting of the League will take place Sunday, December 17, at 1:00 P. M. in the library. Young people between the ages of 13 and 16 are invited to join this group whose program includes cultural, social and athletic activities.

Cub Pack 656 is proud of its membership of 36 Cub Scouts under Mr. Goodside's leadership. Scouts Elliot Messing, Raphael Arzt, Lawrence Kobrin, Jacob Bloom and Warren Brown, of Troop 656, are the Den Chiefs. During October and November, the Pack featured "Things That Move" as its theme. On December 18, the monthly theme, "Radio Hobby Shows," will be presented. All parents, Den Mothers and Den Dads are invited to visit the Pack meeting.

#### PERSONALS

We extend happy birthday greetings to our esteemed members, Mrs. Irving Angel and Mrs. Simon Vogel. You and Your Men Friends are Cordially Invited to Attend the

Regular Monthly Meeting of the Men's Club

TUESDAY, DECEMBER 18TH, 1945, AT 8:30 P. M.

in the

AUDITORIUM OF THE SYNAGOGUE HOUSE

to hear



### MARVIN LOWENTHAL

Speak on

### "THE JEW AT THE CROSSROADS"

Mr. Lowenthal is a distinguished writer, historian and foreign correspondent. He is the author of "This Was New York," "The Autobiography of Montaigne," "A World Passed By," "The Jews of Germany" and many other important books. He is a delightful speaker and charms his listeners with his erudition and eloquence.

Collation

Victor Gold Cantor	
Joseph E. Adler Ritual Director	
Herman C. Axelrod, Educational Director	
Officers of the Congregation  Max J. Etra	
CALENDAR OF EVENTS	
Saturday, December 15th— 7:00 P. M.—K. J. Athletic Club.	
Sunday, December 16th— 1:00 P. M.—K. J. Youth League.	
Monday, December 17th— 8:30 P. M.—Talmud Class.	
Tuesday, December 18th— 3:30 P. M.—Cub Pack 656. 3:45 P. M.—Hanoar Haivri. 7:00 P. M.—Girl Scout Troop 3-126. 8:30 P. M.—Men's Club MEET-ING.	
Wednesday, December 18th—	

3:30 P. M.—Brownie Troop 3-273. 7:30 P. M.—Boy Scout Troop 656.

## SCHEDULE OF SERVICES

Tanting of Caraics	4:10 4:10
SATURDAY  MorningChildren's Services	9:00
Weekly Portion: Vayigash, Genesis 44:18-47:27 Haftorah: Ezekiel 37:15-28 Mincha	4:10 5:05
DAILY SERVICE  MorningSunday MorningEvening	8:30

#### YAHRZEITS

#### DECEMBER

- 16 SAMUEL ABELOFF
- 16 SARAH GOTTESMAN
- 17 ALEXANDER SCHLANG
- 18 FAIGE FISCHEL
- 19 SARAH LOW
- 20 TOBY KAILES
- 21 KARL SCHEIDT
- 21 KATIE ULLMAN

## RIVERSIDE

MEMORIAL CHAPEL

### FINE FUNERAL SERVICE

Comply with strictest orthodox requirements

76th Street & Amsterdam Avenue ENdicott 2-6600

Far Rockway, L. I. 1250 Central Avenue FAr Rock. 7-7100 Miami Beach, Fla. 1236 Washington Ave. MIami 5-7777

Charles Rosenthal—Edward Rosenthal, Directors